
The Niagara Declaration on the Liberties of the Church in Canada from Sea to Sea-

The Niagara 2020 Declaration (niagaradeclaration.ca) 

In Canada, as blessed recipients of the Gospel of Jesus Christ for generations 

and heirs of the Christian Parliamentary tradition and English Common Law, 

we have long been able to take our freedoms and liberties in the faith for 

granted. Tragically, those days have waned, and we all share culpability for 

the declining situation and loss of the pervasive influence of the Scriptures. 

In our generation, with the undeniably radical cultural shift over the last 

sixty years, we are confronted with increased political, institutional, and 

legal opposition to the faith. Christians are facing an attack on our historic 

liberties and Charter freedoms.  These include (but are not limited to) 

various persecutions in the form of media propaganda, speech and human 

rights codes, Supreme Court decisions regarding Christian institutions and 

end of life issues, municipal and provincial bylaws regarding sexuality and 

gender, indefinite emergency restrictions and lockdowns, and proposed 

amendments to the Criminal Code that could radically curtail the freedom of 

Christian leaders, churches and parents (cf. the federal bill to criminally ban 

so-called “conversion therapy”).  

 

https://www.niagaradeclaration.ca/#:~:text=This%20declaration%2C%20promulgated%20to%20defend%20the%20freedoms%20and,Thiessen%2C%20Mr.%20Andr%C3%A9%20Schutten%2C%20and%20Mr.%20Pavel%20Stroilov.

